
                                BOARD MINUTES
                    BEMENT COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT 5

                   REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

                              JUNE 10, 2015
The regular meeting of the Bement Community Unit School District 5 Board of Education was held Wednesday, June 10, 2015 in the FACS room.  The meeting was called to order by board president Jeff Funk at 7:00 p.m.
Jeanne Strack was appointed secretary pro tem.

Board members present were Jeanne Strack, Jeff Funk, Janice Fogerson, Jodi Wright and Valerie Stoerger. 
Board members Kyle Rogers and Todd Scott were absent.

Nick Elder, director of the EFE, spoke to the board about a new program for high school students called Early College and Career Academy, with Parkland College.  The district currently has two students enrolled in this program for the fall semester.

Mr. Kepley gave his middle/high school board report on attendance and enrollment, graduation and promotion, Students of the Month and Students of the Quarter, and handbook revisions. 

Ms. Greenwood gave her elementary school board report on the PreK monitoring visit and changes made to the classroom as a result, end of the year celebrations, handbook revisions, and summer maintenance work.
In her superintendent’s report Ms. Greenwood told the board that the district will receive less Title I money in the 15-16 school year.  Title II and PreK grant monies should remain close to 14-15 levels.  General State Aid may increase by 3%.  Student numbers will be steady in PreK next year but Kindergarten numbers will be low.  First grade through middle school numbers should remain at the current level and high school numbers should be slightly higher.  Ms. Greenwood told the board that the attic is being cleaned out.  Items will be sold or disposed of depending on condition.  The roof work is still not completed.  Ms. Greenwood will be contacting the architect and roofing company to get finish dates.  Ms. Greenwood told the board that a committee is going to be created to market and promote the school district.  Any board or staff member can volunteer to be on the committee.  The board did a first reading of Press Plus updates.
A motion was made by Fogerson and seconded by Stoerger that the executive session minutes of the May 13, 2015 regular meeting of the board of education be approved as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.  

A motion was made by Fogerson and seconded by Strack that the open session minutes of the May 13, 2015 regular meeting of the board of education be approved as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote. 

A motion was made by Funk and seconded by Strack that the board accept and pay all bills as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote. 

Ms. Greenwood and the board reviewed the treasurer’s report.
A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Funk that the board adjourn to executive session at 8:28 p.m. to discuss the extracurricular assignments for the 2015-2016 school year, the employment, performance, appointment and compensation of specific employees and employee resignations.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Stoerger that the board return to open session at 9:17 p.m.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Funk that the board adopt the Prevailing Wage Resolution as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Stoerger and seconded by Funk that the board accept Karen Beauchamp’s resignation as high school girls assistant basketball coach as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Fogerson that the board accept Kyle Taylor’s resignation as middle school boys assistant basketball coach as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Fogerson and seconded by Funk that the board accept Dave Salefski’s resignation as high school baseball assistant coach as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Fogerson that the board approve the extracurricular assignments for the 2015-2016 school year as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Fogerson and seconded by Stoerger that the board approve the Elementary School Student Handbook for 2015-2016 presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Funk and seconded by Fogerson that the board approve the Middle School Student Handbook for 2015-2016 presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Stoerger that the board approve the High School Student Handbook for 2015-2016 presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Funk and seconded by Fogerson that the board hire Joshua Davey as a physical education teacher and paraprofessional for the 2015-2016 school year.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Funk that the board approve the intergovernmental agreement with Cerro Gordo School District for the employment of a part-time art teacher as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Funk that the board adopt the new teacher evaluation model for the 2015-2016 school year as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Fogerson that the board approve the Spanish Club trip to Europe.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Stoerger and seconded by Fogerson that the board adjourn at 9:36 p.m.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
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